

Friday 11th February 2022

Dear Families,

Half Term News

During this holiday the work will start to build our new Multi Use Games Area (MUGA)!

This is Phase 1 of our building expansion project and will give the children an additional play space that we can use all year round. The work will be taking place on the school field, from the holiday, for 8 weeks.

On your return after half term, you will start to see construction starting; the area will then be fenced off and there will be a construction team from TJ Evers, the company undertaking the work, and heavy machinery on our site. During this works we will lose access to some of the school field, it is quite well timed with the weather during the winter months, when the ground is often too soft to play on it. It is expected the MUGA will be completed in April.

COVID Restrictions - Bubbles

When the children return after half term, we will not be in bubbles or separated in the playground. The assemblies will return to face to face and staff will be able to meet face to face for longer training. We have taken these decisions given the number of cases of COVID in the school reducing significantly and the wider restrictions set by the government now being lifted. Our risk assessment will stay in place and we may reintroduce some of these if we risk assess the need or we are instructed to do so.

Trinity Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6HS Tel: 01245 354 517 Email: admin@trinityroad.essex.sch.uk www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk













Cleaner Vacancy

We currently have a vacancy for 1 or 2 cleaners to do an AM, PM or both. If you are interested in the position, then please come and pick up an application pack or speak to Mrs Boreham in the school office for more information.

Thank you to you all for your continued support. The children look fantastic dressed up for Harry Potter Day and they have had a lovely day!

Enjoy your half term and we look forward to seeing you all back on Monday 21st February.

Best Wishes

Natasha Outhwaite

Head Teacher

Trinity Road, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 6HS Tel: 01245 354 517 Email: admin@trinityroad.essex.sch.uk www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk









